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VISION STATEMENT  

 

òSafe communities,  

 

protected, served with  

 

honour and respect.ó 
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MISSION  

STATEMENT  
 

To serve and protect our  

Indigenous People.  

Uphold the highest  

standards  

of professionalism, while  

honouring our customs  

and traditions. 

Dakota Ojibway Police Service is dedicating 

this quarterly newsletter issue in memory of 

our Police Service Dog òMasonó. Police      

Service Dog Mason was a purebred black 

shepherd that was acquired from the Ottawa 

Police Service in 2009.  Mason was fully 

trained by Ottawa to be a general purpose     

K-9 with the specialty of narcotics detection.  

Because he lacked any aggression he was 

deemed unfit for general purpose work and 

the Manitoba Urban Search and Rescue 

(USAR) team acquired him.   
 

The USAR K-9 coordinator approached DOPS for a potential partnership to train a handler 

for Mason and be a part of the USAR team.  Constable (Cst.) McArthur was selected to be 

Masonõs handler and training began.  In 2010, Mason and Cst. McArthur obtained the    

Patrol Dog Level 2 certification with Narcotics detection as a specialty.   
 

Although Mason would not bite suspects this did not mean he was not capable of tracking 

them.  Over Masonõs career he successfully tracked multiple suspects, leading to their    

arrests and subsequent charges.  Mason was also involved in multiple CDSA (controlled 

drugs and substances act) search warrants and assisted with locating drugs during these 

searches. 
 

Over his career Mason was utilized in all DOPS detachment areas.  He was also involved in 

many school presentations, where the kids enjoyed hiding and Mason finding them. Mason 

loved interacting with people of all ages.  
 

In January 2015 Mason was diagnosed with Degenerative Myelopathy, a spinal cord      

condition that causes loss of feeling in the hind end.  Mason continued to work and had 

the busiest 6 months of his career from January-June of 2015.  His condition worsened 

and he was officially retired in December 2015 and spent his remaining days with Cst. 

McArthur and his family.  
 

Sadly on April 29th, 2016 Mason was        

euthanized as his condition had progressed 

to a point where he no longer had any quality 

of life. We extend our heartfelt thanks and 

appreciation to Cst. McArthur and his family 

for rearing Police Service Dog Mason. Mason 

is greatly missed by all the DOPS members 

who worked with him, his USAR team and 

family. 

 

Meegwetch ð Wopida 

H.C. (Conrad) DeLaronde, M.O.M. 

Chief of Police 

Dakota Ojibway Police Service 

www.dops.org 

Cst. McArthur and Mason on Duty  



 

 

DOPS welcomes three summer students who will start their work placements on Monday July 4, 2016 ð    

August 26, 2016. The three (3) excellent candidates that are eager to learn, listen and get involved.  Please 

make time to greet the students while they are working at your local  detachment, or while they are on duty in 

the community.  DOPS is proud to support and provide opportunity to Youth in Policing Opportunities.  

 

Perry Roberts ð Portage Headquarters 

Perry is from Sandy Bay First Nation and lives in Portage la Prairie. 

He will be completing his Grade 12 at Portage Collegiate in 2017. 

His future plans are to go to the University of Manitoba and take 

courses in Psychology and Criminology. He has future aspirations 

of having a career in Law Enforcement.  

Evan Lilley ð Long Plain Detachment 

Evan Lilley is from Dakota Tipi First Nation, and lives in the Portage 

la Prairie area. He will be doing his work placement in Long Plain. 

He is enrolled in University of Winnipeg and has future aspirations 

of having a career in Law Enforcement. 

Dylan Sutherland ð Waywayseecappo Detachment   

Dylan is from Waywayseecappo First Nation and  just graduated 

Grade 12.  He is a member of the Waywayseecappo Wolverines 

and his goals are to complete University and continue playing   

hockey.  

SUMMER STUDENTS & NEW DETACHMENT COMMANDER  
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Law Enforcement Torch Run for Special Olympics  

Headquarters   

Perry Roberts  

Waywayseecappo Detachment  

Dylan Sutherland  

Long Plain Detachment  

Evan Lilley  

Dakota Ojibway Police Service Members and the Portage la Prairie 

RCMP teamed up to bring back the Law Enforcement Torch Run for 

Special Olympics. The 4.2-kilometre run began at DOPS head-

quarters at the Rufus Prince Building and move along the Crescent 

before heading north on 3rd Street SE to the RCMP detachment, 

where a free barbecue was held. Students from Grades 6 to 8 to at-

tend, as with area residents. T-shirts and teddy bears were sold at the       

barbecue as a fundraiser. This yearõs successful run took place on 

June 14, 2016. 

Anti -Bullying Day ñStay Pink  

DOPS Members participated in Manitoba Motorcycle Ride for Dad! 

The 2016 Motorcycle Ride for Dad took place on Saturday, May 28, 

2016 ð 10:00 AM starting at Polo Park Shopping Centre. That roar 

you hear is the thunder of hundreds of motorcycles riding to help 

raise money for prostate 

cancer research. The 8th 

annual Motorcycle Ride for 

Dad rolled out of the parking 

lot at Earlõs Restaurant at 

Polo Park at 10 a.m. on 

Saturday. Around 1,100 

registered riders turned out 

for ride, which went from 

Polo Park to the Assiniboia 

Downs, then up to Gimli and 

back again.  

Ride for Dad ñCancer Awareness  

Congratulations Sgt. Dale McKAY - 

Waywayseecappo Detachment 

Commander, who received his    

Sergeant Badge from Chief        

DeLaronde on May 11, 2016.  

Sgt. Dale MCKAY  

Waywayseecappo Detachment  

DOPS members participated in the National Anti-Bullying Day (Pink 

Day) across DOPS communities. Cst. Dylan Saindon participated 

with Long Plain School 

Kids in supporting this 

important day. 

In Memory of Mason  In Memory of Mason  


